
 
 

October 10, 2018 
Municipal Services Committee 

Minutes 
 
 

Present:  J. Russo, D. Noble, A. Chirico, T. Accomando, B. Bieder, M. Morris, R. Baez 
 
Absent:  J. Boiko, C. Papastefanou, R. Rodriguez 
 
Guests: DDC – M. Centeno, M. Wetzel, C. McKeanzie, A. Patel, B. Issac; J. Bellini, E. 

Sementilli, M. Torrioni, A. Boller, E. Gonzalez III, D. Daloia, K. Daloia. L. 
Rocco 

 
 
Meeting began at 7:30 p.m. One street activity permit application was voted on unanimously: 
 

“Resolved…at the request of the Municipal Services Committee of Bronx Community Board 
#10 that Event ID: 439588   Electronic Waste Recycling Event, Saturday, November 17, 2018, 
from 10 AM to 4 PM, including set up/break down 9 PM – 5 PM, Randall Avenue between 
Hollywood Avenue and Throgs Neck Expressway, curb closure only, contact: Lauren Herndon 

     be forwarded to the full Board for approval.” 
 

The next order of business was a presentation by the NYC Department of Design and Construction on 
project # SEX20047 Replacement of Combined Sewers and Distribution Water Mains in Burr 
Avenue Area.  The project start date is late 2019 and will take approximately 18 months barring any 
unforeseen circumstances. It will cover Pelham Parkway South, Continental Avenue, St. Paul 
Avenue, Colonial Avenue, Burr Avenue, East 196th Street and Westchester Avenue.  Work will be M-
F 7am-3:30pm.  Some night work will be necessary in order to transfer the new water main.  The 
Board Office can provide a copy of the presentation if requested. 
 
Ms. D. Daloia discussed a sidewalk condition at Pelham Bay and Mr. K. Daloia discussed an issue on 
Coddington Avenue which will be referred to the Board Office for resolution. 
 
 
 


